
 

FORTROSE & ROSEMARKIE GOLF CLUB 
 

PRACTICE AREA/RANGE GUIDELINES 
 

FROM FRIDAY, 12TH MARCH 2021 
 

 The practice area/range is open to MEMBERS ONLY until further notice.  Rob Douglas 

(Professional) will also be using this area for the purpose of coaching/lessons. 
 

 The maximum amount of people using the practice area/range at any one time will be 

limited to 7 PERSONS whilst ALWAYS maintaining social distancing guidelines. 
 

 ONE member is permitted to use the short game practice area at any one time unless 

you and another are from the same household.  No more than FOUR members are 

permitted to use the central area at any one time whilst always maintaining social 

distancing standards.  TWO members are permitted to use the area to the right side 

of the practice range.    
 

 Please be aware that other members MAY BE WAITING to use the practice area if at 

capacity (7 persons) so we are kindly asking members to use the range for a maximum 

of one hour at any given time (this can be longer if no-one is waiting).  The person 

who was there first should vacate this area first which will allow us to keep as many 

people as possible happy and to allow them to practice as required. 
 

 The use of the ball machine and the use of the baskets are NOT permitted.  Please use 

your own equipment in all instances.  This will be reviewed next month.   
 

 Golfers MUST use their own golf balls and the golf balls MUST be clearly marked with 

your own name or marking so that they can be identified without the need to touch 

another person’s golf ball/s when collecting them from this area.  Please be respectful 

to other member/s who may also be collecting their own golf balls from the range 

when hitting shots. 
 

 The use of the practice nets to the left and right side are now available for use.  The 

artificial practice mats/playing areas are in play.   
 

 Whilst the flags will remain in place on the short game area, please DO NOT touch the 

flagsticks at any time.  The hole cups have also been raised to help retrieve golf balls. 
 

 The centre section of the covered bays can now be used for practice purposes. 
 

 All of the rubber tees have been REMOVED from the artificial playing surfaces.  
 

 Please use your OWN hand sanitiser and clean/wash your hands regularly BEFORE and 

AFTER using the practice area/range. 
 

 

PLEASE STAY SAFE, ENJOY YOUR GOLF, SANITISE OFTEN AND FOLLOW  
ALL OF THE GUIDELINES WHILST USING THE PRACTICE AREA/RANGE. 

Covid Officer for Fortrose & Rosemarkie Golf Club – Club Secretary 


